

## SPEARWOOD PROGRESS ASSOCIATION

### Minutes

6.30pm - 8pm Tuesday, 6th October 2021

Venue: Spearwood Primary School

#### [6.30pm] - Introduction

- **Welcome** – Acknowledgement of Country performed by Scott Mantle:  
*“The Spearwood Progress Association acknowledges the Beeliar - Nyungar people as the traditional custodians of this land. We wish to acknowledge the strength of their continuing culture and offer our respects to Elders past and present”*
- **Attendees:** Antony, Cr Phoebe Cork, Scott, Carol, Garth, Kevin, Anne, Ashley, Michelle and Michael.
- **Apologies:**, Pam, Monique, John, Belinda, Len, Elly, Liz, Karen and Simone.
- Acceptance and signing of previous meeting Minutes (7th September). Accepted: Liz  
Seconded: Belinda

#### [6.35pm – 6.50pm] – Planning for Spring Rotary Fair

- Need to purchase Halloween items for stall and hamper. (Belinda & Antony)
- Trestle Table, 2 x Chairs and a Gazebo required on the day. (Scott & Karen)
- See attached roster for day.

#### [6.50pm – 7.10pm] – Planning for Movie Night

- Vests and Hats required on the day. (Simone to advise of order status)
- SPA members need to promote the event at the Rotary Fair (350 flyers available)
- Sausage Sizzle, Popcorn and Coffee Van available on the night.
- Belinda has organised door prizes through local sponsors.

#### [7.10pm – 7.20pm] – Summary of CCDG Meeting

- Council not moving to Cockburn Central anytime soon.
- Antony asked the CEO questions about the Inquiry into Cockburn Council.
- Council is trying to keep the \$1.3 Billion in funding for Roe 8 in Cockburn and use it to build flyovers across Stock Rd. (6 x Flyovers at \$200 million each)

#### [7.20pm – 7.30pm] - Actions from previous meeting (7<sup>th</sup> September)

- Bank Account – No changes from last meeting.
- Karen to look into getting a SIM card for the Square payment facility. Antony to provide old I-Phone 6 for the day.
- Update on Railway Crossing – No update from Peter Tinley.
- Petition for Underground Power has been printed and story was in Herald, some good feedback from the community is being obtained.

- Peace Park Upgrade – SPA need to get a submission together before the end of the year. (Scott & Antony)

### **[7.30pm – 7.40pm] - Standing items & New Business**

- Expressions of interest being sought for members to join a reference group being organised for the Manning Park Mountain Bike Trails.
- Members present confirmed Len Glamuzina to be the SPA representative.
- Cr Phoebe advised that the Terms of Reference are being re-drawn for the Mountain Bike reference group.
- Cr Phoebe spoke about traffic issues on the corner of Gerald St and Spearwood Ave and requested letter of support from SPA. (Antony to provide)
- Beautify you Garden Competition entries close Sunday 31<sup>st</sup> October 2021.
- NHW – Lots of car breakins at Pt Coogee and some in Spearwood, secure your valuables and report all suspicious activity to Crime Stoppers on 1800 333 000.

### **[7.45pm] Next meeting – 7th December 2021**